
The Campaign to #ScraptheAct



Why repeal the 
Vagrancy Act?

• The Vagrancy Act (1824) made 
it a crime to sleep rough or beg 
in England and Wales, with 
anyone who is seen living on 
the streets or begging liable for 
arrest. 

• It did nothing to resolve the root 
causes of homelessness. In 
fact, it’s far more likely to 
push someone further from 
the vital services that help 
them to move away from the 
streets.



WHAT HAPPENS NOW WHAT SHOULD HAPPEN



EVIDENCE

• We put out surveys 2019-20 to gain the 

views of police, magistrates and Police 

and Crime Commissioners.

• We collated data on prosecutions using 

the Vagrancy Act to show that numbers 

are already falling.

LEGALLY SOUND

• Crisis took legal advice on whether 

Vagrancy Act “crimes” not including rough 

sleeping were covered by newer 

legislation. This allowed us to 

empirically prove that the Vagrancy 

Act is not needed anymore and make 

the case to get on with repeal.

Our Approach



“I was first arrested for the Vagrancy Act 

in 2008. I just asked someone for 20p so 

I could use the phone. Two police saw it 

and arrested me on the spot for 

begging. I spent the night in the cells 

and was in court the next morning. They 

just fined me and sent me straight back 

to the streets. No more help. Nothing.”

- Karl

“Since coming to Blackpool I’ve now had thirteen 

charges under the Vagrancy Act, and I’ve also been 

taken to court twice for it. Getting the papers just made 

me angry. They just come up and tell you to move, but I 

don’t know where they expect you to go? Five of those 

warnings I was even asleep when they gave them to 

me, so how could that have been for begging? I just 

woke up to find it on my sleeping bag. ‘Sitting in a 

public place gathering money for alms,’ they called it.”

- Pudsey

TELLING LIVED 

EXPERIENCE 

ACCOUNTS



Parliamentary 
Launch
19th June 2019

Pickles and Primrose with 
Alex Cunningham MP

They each wrote and pre-
recorded a dramatic piece 
on the Vagrancy Act, which 
was shown on video 
screens for attendees.



We did everything we could to increase visibility of the campaign amongst Members of 
Parliament, including billboards in Westminster Tube Station and campaigns emails.



We made a tactical 
decision to work to 
secure political buy-
in from the 
Conservative
Benches – and 
these MPs lobbied 
internally for us.



This tactic worked as the government 
bowed to internal and external pressures 
and finally tabled its own version of our 
amendment.

With widespread support from all 
parties in the Commons for the Lords 
amendment, the government 
subsequently tabled its own 
amendment for repeal. This was 
accepted unopposed in the early hours 
of Tuesday 1st March 2022.

Repeal will now come into force within 
the next 18 months.

Success!





The government has published its plans to replace the Vagrancy Act with new police 
powers that would criminalise begging.

We believe this could criminalise homelessness by the back door.

We're responding to the consultation and mobilising our supporters to oppose 
these plans.

What's next?



Any Questions?


